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INTRODUCTION 

The purpose of this report is to advise Committee of investigations and 
recommendations following a petition from residents of Unitas Road Sheltered 
Housing Complex, Bellshill, regarding the removal of the smoking area to 
comply with the ban on Smoking in Public Places. 

BACKGROUND 

The petition, containing 13 signatures, was submitted in objection to the ban 
on smoking within the common room of the complex. 

In accordance with the Scottish Executive’s Guidance on smoking polices 
residents were advised that smoking would no longer be permitted in any 
common areas throughout all sheltered housing complexes. Appropriate 
signage has been erected and ashtrays etc removed from all locations. 

CURRENT POSITION 

Following receipt of the petition, guidance was sought from the Head of 
Personnel Services, Health and Safety, which confirms that communal areas 
of Sheltered Housing Units are covered by the smoke-free legislation and as 
such the matter is outwith the Council’s jurisdiction. 

In addition, the Council’s ‘No Smoking in Council Premises Policy’ highlights 
the position taken by North Lanarkshire Council in order to comply with the 
new legislation. 

The local press recently made an approach with the suggestion of creating an 
external smoking area, with outdoor heating and canopy cover, for the comfort 
of residents who wished to smoke outside. Committee is advised there is no 
requirement under the legislation or guidance to provide external smoking 
areas/shelters and there is strong evidence to suggest that their provision 
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undermines the potential health gain. (Smoke-free Scotland, Guidance on 
smoking policies for the NHS, local authorities and care service providers). 

Over the past 2 years external seating areadpatios have been provided at 
each of the sheltered complexes in Bellshill and Viewpark, using Estate 
Based Initiative funding. These areas are neither heated or have shelter 
provision, but do provide an outdoor area for residents to enjoy. In addition 
residents can smoke if they wish in their own homes. 

RECOMMENDATION 

Committee is asked to note the recommendation of the Scottish Executive 
Guidance on the provision of external smoking areas. 

Area Manager to notify residents of the Council’s position in relation to the 
ban on smoking in public places. 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

Background information is available from the Director of Housing and Property 
Services. 

T McKenzie 
Director of Housing & Property Services 


